

County Of Kane

State Of Illinois

Minutes

April 8, 2025

The Board of Trustees met at the Hampshire Township Administration Offices at 170 Mill Ave., Hampshire, IL on the 8th day of April, 2025 at 7:00 pm.

Jody Remakel, Supervisor; Dan Rowlett, Hwy Commissioner; Rebecca Penkaty, Assessor; Lori Marwig, Clerk; Bob Becker, Trustee; Dale Drendel, Trustee; Steven Gustafson, Trustee; Roger Paddock, Trustee;

- 1) Before the meeting was called to order, Trustee Paddock read the opening prayer. Roll call was then taken and all were present. The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. There were no additions or changes to the agenda.
- 2) Minutes. The Board reviewed the Board of Trustee Minutes from March 11, 2025. Trustee Gustafson made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Trustee Paddock seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously by all those present.
- 3) Treasurer's Report. The Board reviewed the March Treasurer's report. A motion was made by Trustee Drendel to approve the March Treasurer's report as presented. Trustee Paddock seconded the motion and it was approved by all those present. A roll call vote was taken.

Trustee Paddock Aye Trustee Gustafson Aye Supervisor Remakel Aye Trustee Drendel Aye Trustee Becker Aye

- 4) Public Comment. There was none.
- 5) Old Business. There was none
- 6) New Business. There was none.
- 7) Correspondence. Trustee Becker noted that he received an email from the Canadian Railroad regarding the crossing at Brier Hill and that the crossing gates will be worked on in July of this year. It also noted that the crossing at Walker Road will be worked on as well but it did not provide a date. He inquired if we knew anything about it. Ms. Remakel responded that the railroad will be putting double crossing guards at State Street and closing the East St. crossing as agreed with the Village so the trains do not need to use their side horns.
- 8) Hampshire Township Development.

<u>Road District Development.</u> Highway Commissioner Rowlett reported that he will have to get back in touch with Dave Weber to redo the plans as Moe at the Village will not approve them as he wants the parking lot paved not gravel.

10) Board of Trustee Comments. Trustee Becker is signed up for the TOI Lobby Day. Trustee Paddock noted that with the 150th anniversary of Hampshire coming up, the committee might ask all the governments to be involved. Supervisor Remakel reported that she was informed that the Park District will

Township of Hampshire Minutes (Cont'd)

be managing the community electronic sign. She has asked that the Township be able to put our information in, not another government entity.

11) Approval of Current Bills. Invoices for the Road Fund and Town Fund were reviewed and audited by all Trustees present. Trustee Paddock noted that the warrant list for the March Road SS was incorrect but the invoice showed the correct amount. The warrant was fixed. A motion was made by Trustee Drendel to pay the April bills. Trustee Paddock seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously. (Warrants and signatures are attached hereto). A roll call vote was taken.

Trustee Gustafson Aye Trustee Paddock Aye Trustee Becker Aye Supervisor Remakel Aye Trustee Drendel Aye

There was an expense report for an elected official.

For Highway Commissioner Rowlett there was an expense report of \$308.00 for mileage reimbursement. A motion was made by Supervisor Remakel to approve the expense report. Trustee Becker seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken.

Trustee Paddock Aye Trustee Gustafson Aye Trustee Drendel Aye Supervisor Remakel Aye Trustee Becker Aye

- 12) Closed Session. There was no need for a Closed Session.
- 13) There being no further business, a motion was made by Trustee Gustafson to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Drendel, and then carried unanimously. The meeting closed at 7:15 p.m.

Approved on:	Respectfully Submitted:
	Lori Marwig
	Township Clerk